
 

 
 

 

18 Link Drive, Binghamton, New York 13902 
 
An equal opportunity employer 

 

April 7, 2021 

 

VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 

 

Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary 

New York State Public Service Commission 

Empire State Plaza 

Agency Building 3 

Albany, NY 12223-1350 

 

Re: Tax Surcharge Percentages 

 

Dear Secretary Phillips: 

 

The enclosed Statement issued by Rochester Gas and Electric Corporation ("RG&E" or the "Company"), is 

transmitted for filing in compliance with the requirements of the Public Service Commission 

("Commission").   

 

TSP Statement No. 1 to PSC No. 18 - Electric 

 

Effective:  May 1, 2021 

 

The above Tax Surcharge Percentage ("TSP") statement is being filed pursuant to General Information 

Section 4 of PSC Nos. 18 Rule 4.5 entitled "Increase in Prices and Charges Applicable Where Service is 

Supplied". The tariff provides that the Company shall only collect and remit taxes on behalf of a Village or 

City seeking to impose the tax on the delivery portion of revenue received from customers where the 

commodity is provided by an entity other than the Company (delivery only customers) if the Village or City 

seeking to impose the tax on the delivery portion requests the Company to do so and provides a written 

agreement to the Company. 

 

Statements for PSC No 16 – Gas, and PSC No. 19 – Electric were previously submitted on  September 

16,2020.  The Statement for PSC No. 18 was inadvertently omitted.   

 

Questions regarding this filing can be directed to me at (585) 484-6810. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 
Lori Cole 

Manager, Regulatory & Tariffs 

Rates and Regulatory Economics 

Enclosures 

 Received: 04/07/2021 


